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OUR MISSION: To provide our customers with high-quality, efficient and reliable water, power and sewer 
services in a manner that values environmental and community interests and sustains the resources entrusted 
to our care. 
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April 30, 2024 
 
Brian McCollough 
California Energy Commission 
1516 9th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Via CEC E-Filing System 
 
RE:  San Francisco Public Utilities Commission’s Updated  

Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) filing – Hetch Hetchy Power 
 
Dear Mr. McCollough, 
 
On November 28, 2023, the San Francisco Public Utilities Commission (SFPUC) five 
member Commission approved the Updated Integrated Resource Plan (IRP) of Hetch 
Hetchy Power, the local publicly-owned utility of the SFPUC. SFPUC now submits the 
following documents to the IRP docket: 
 

• SFPUC IRP  
• SFPUC Standardized Reporting Tables 
• SFPUC Clarifications to CEC Standardized Reporting Tables 
• SFPUC Supporting Information 

 
In addition, the IRP serves as Hetch Hetchy Power’s compliance with the AB 2514 energy 
storage requirement.1 The IRP determines energy storage procurement to be a suitable 
candidate resource that could be procured to meet future resource adequacy needs. 
Hetch Hetchy Power plans to conduct further analysis of evaluate storage development to 
support load shifting, improve demand management, and for use as a possible backup 
source of power for essential public services.  
 
Please feel free to contact either myself (malbright@sfwater.org / (415) 934-3945) or 
Randi H. Cheuk (rhcheuk@sfwater.org / (415) 926-0285) if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
/s/ Mallory Albright 
Mallory Albright 
Regulatory and Legislative Affairs 

 
1 See Public Utilities Code § 2836(b)(3) (requiring evaluation of energy storage targets, if any, by  
publicly owned utilities every three years). 
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